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MEMORANDUM 
 

To Netball WA Association & GIG WANL Presidents and Primary Contacts 

From Liz Booth, General Manager – Community Netball 

Re. Netball WA Update 1 

Date 21 January 2022 

 
 
Dear Association & GIG WANL Presidents and Primary Contacts 
 
I hope that everyone enjoyed a well-deserved break over Christmas and has returned 
refreshed and ready for the 2022 netball season.  
 
Thank you to those that have provided input and submitted inquiries regarding COVID-19 
health directives so that we can be as prepared as possible for the forthcoming season.  
 
With Premier Mark McGowan’s latest announcement on Thursday 20 January, Netball WA is 
clarifying all queries and any latest information with WA Police and the State Government 
as we discuss how COVID-19 requirements in WA, including proof of vaccination, mask-
wearing, event capacity, and a new border re-opening date are expected to impact 
community sport.  
 
As soon as these details have been confirmed and official directives are received by Netball 
WA, this information will be shared so that we can all plan accordingly. Our primary focus is 
on the well-being of netball participants, and we will continue working with the State 
Government to implement health directives. We also encourage netball participants to get 
vaccinated to protect themselves and the community. 
 
The netball community is also encouraged to remain informed via the State Government’s 
COVID19 Information and Advice website and SportWest COVID 19 website.  
   
Associations and clubs which operate from facilities other than their Association’s, are also 
asked to contact their relevant Local Government representative to discuss whether any 
specific COVID-19 requirements will be applied for their netball facilities and events. 
 
While we continue looking forward to the season ahead with optimism, it is important that 
we are well prepared to implement any health directives that are required to safeguard the 
wellbeing of our participants and the wider community.  
 
The extra effort from everyone to continue following health advice is greatly appreciated. 
Thank you again for your ongoing cooperation and support.  
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